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Enhanced engagement with City Council 

Following the Sept. 21 City Council meeting, Suncor worked with Commerce City Staff to 

schedule our next engagement opportunity with Council at the Oct. 26 Study Session. We are 

looking forward to continued dialogue and information sharing with respect to topics we 

understand to be of concern to City Council and the Commerce City community. Suncor will 

speak with the Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment (CDPHE) to request 

their participation in this session.  

Our plan is to address the following items, which we identified based on questions and 

comments submitted by Council to Suncor at the Aug. 17 City Council meeting: 

 Corrective actions and preventative measures completed in response to recent air 

emissions exceedances 

 Community air monitoring 

 Environmental goals and metrics for improvement 

 Refinery capital investment plan to drive environmental performance 

 How we maintain refinery integrity: reliable operations and turnarounds 

 Air emissions: how limits are established and how Suncor reports 

 Sand Creek restoration 

 CDPHE settlement agreement progress: 

o Building trust / increasing transparency through enhanced notifications, 

communications and data-sharing with the public 

o Third-party study: uncovering opportunities for continuous improvement 

We ask that Council please review this list of topics and let us know of further questions or 

additional topics you would like Suncor to address. Your feedback will enable us to shape the 

Study Session in a manner that suits your needs and the needs of your constituents. We request 

Council’s feedback by close of business Oct. 7 to provide Suncor sufficient time for gathering 

any additional information Council is seeking.  

Please note that we are working with City Staff to book a separate Study Session to address the 

topic of power supply reliability for the Commerce City refinery. We intend for our power 

supplier, Xcel Energy, to co-present with us at this subsequent Study Session.  
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Sept. 1 – Sept. 24 Environmental Performance Data 

Between Sept. 1 and Sept. 24, the Commerce City refinery had no environmental exceedances 

(land, air, water) that would require us to notify CDPHE or the EPA.  

 

Commerce City refinery environmental performance year-to-date this year vs. last year:  

 2020 (through Sept. 24) – 110 environmental exceedances 

 2019 (through Sept. 24) – 395 environmental exceedances 

 

 


